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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  April 1, 2022 

 
  Put Down the Phone and Just Drive: April is Distracted Driving Awareness Month 
 
Buena Park, Calif. – April is Distracted Driving Awareness Month, and the 
Buena Park Police Department will be actively looking for drivers throughout the month who are 
in violation of the state’s hands-free cell phone law. 
 
“Holding your phone and using it while driving is not only dangerous, but also illegal,” Buena 
Park Police Sergeant J. Shaddow said.  “For the safety of your family and others on the road, 
put the phone away and focus on driving.” 
 
According to the 2021 California Statewide Public Opinion Survey, nearly three out of every four 
drivers surveyed said that distracted driving because of texting was their biggest safety concern. 
In 2019, the California Highway Patrol (CHP) issued nearly 20,000 citations during the month of 
April to drivers for hands-free cell phone law violations. 
 
Under current law, drivers are not allowed to hold a phone or electronic communications device 
while operating a vehicle. This includes talking, texting, or using an app. Using a handheld cell 
phone while driving is punishable by a fine. Violating the hands-free law for a second time within 
36 months of a prior conviction for the same offense will result in a point being added to a 
driver’s record. 
 
If you have an important phone call, text, email, or need to program directions, pull over to a 
safe parking spot. Before starting the car, either silence your phone or put it somewhere you 
can’t reach. 
 
Funding for distracted driving enforcement is provided by a grant from the California Office of 
Traffic Safety, through the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                              

https://safetrec.berkeley.edu/sites/default/files/finalanalysisreportpublicopiniontrafficsafetystudy2021.pdf
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Point of Contact: Sgt. J. Shaddow, Traffic Bureau Supervisor                       
(714) 562-3941 

E-Mail: jshaddow@bppd.com 
Watch Commander’s Office (714) 562-3935 
6640 Beach Blvd, Buena Park, CA  90621 
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